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The two-day event 
held in London on 
April 6 and 7 by 
Ireland Gateway 
to Europe (IGTE) 

attracted 300 representa-
tives from Britain’s financial 
services sector keen to learn 
more about Ireland’s strengths 
as a location for foreign direct 
investment (FDI).

The aim of the event was 
to help inform businesses in 
Britain’s financial services 
sector, and their advisers, 
about the ins and outs of es-
tablishing operations in Ire-
land to service the EU market.  

“The context was clearly the 
triggering by the UK of Arti-
cle 50 and the imperative for 
companies, particularly in the 
financial services sector, to se-
cure continued access to the 
EU market post-Brexit,” said 
Paul McGennis, consultant 
with ByrneWallace.

McGennis is one of the four 
founders of IGTE, a collective 
of 25 private companies rep-
resenting a number of service 
sectors, alongside his brother 
Adrian McGennis, chief exec-
utive of Sigmar Recruitment, 
Frank Keane of EisnerAmper 
Ireland and FKM Group’s Matt 
Mohan.

“Our initial aim was for pri-
vate sector service providers 
to come together to address 
foreign markets and support 
companies, which may be 
considering establishing in 
Ireland as a ‘gateway to Eu-
rope’,” said McGennis.

“We do that by providing 
coordinated information and 
advice in relation to legal, tax, 
recruitment, property, IT and 
other services. These are ser-
vices that would be required 
in order to, firstly, support the 
decision-making process on 
whether to choose Ireland 
and, secondly, set up oper-
ations here as efficiently as 
possible.”

The flagship event in IG-
TE’s recent London trip was 
a financial services break-
fast symposium held at the 
Bloomsbury Hotel entitled 
Future-Proof your Growth in 
Europe.  

“In the wake of the Brexit 
vote last June, we ourselves 
at ByrneWallace have expe-
rienced greater engagement 
with UK-based clients and, in 
particular, firms operating in 
the financial services sector,” 
said McGennis.

“They are seeking assis-
tance with their assessment 
of the potential legal and reg-
ulatory impact of Brexit on 

their business and with their 
contingency planning.”

The British companies eye-
ing other EU locations are 
considering, not just Ireland, 
but urban centres elsewhere  
such as Amsterdam, Paris and 
Frankfurt.

“Dublin stands out for a 
number of reasons, includ-
ing language, common law 
jurisdiction, high-tech skills 
and an established centre of 
excellence in financial ser-
vices,” said McGennis.

The aim of IGTE’s London 
symposium was to provide 

Britain’s financial services 
community with practical 
information and insights as 
they seek to future-proof their 
access to the EU post-Brexit, 
he added. 

“We reached out to a num-
ber of key experts in the fi-
nancial services market who 
understand the regulatory 
regime in Ireland and other 
comparative jurisdictions,” 
said McGennis. 

“We also brought together 
leading industry experts and 
business owners who have 
recently internationalised, le-
veraging Ireland as their base, 
to discuss their experiences 
and share guidance.”

The opening address at the 
event was given by former 
Taoiseach John Bruton. Two 
panel discussions followed 
with contributions from 
McGennis, Joe Gavin, head 
of ByrneWallace’s Financial 
Services Group, and Philip 
Wood, special global counsel 
at Allen & Overy LLP.

“The feedback about the 
event has been extremely 
positive,” said McGennis. 

“It achieved the objective of 
providing quality information 
to the British companies, and 
their advisers, that are consid-
ering establishing part of their 
operations in Ireland.”

When it was established, 
IGTE’s initial focus was on the 
US. The group has led dele-
gations to New York, Boston, 
Chicago, San Francisco and 
Silicon Valley.

“As a private sector initia-
tive, IGTE supplements the 
IDA’s role in terms of FDI for 
Ireland and we work closely 
with the IDA and Enterprise 
Ireland in this respect,” said 
McGennis.

“Although job creation is not 
the primary focus of IGTE, our 
efforts over the last five years 
in facilitating the establish-
ment of companies in Ireland 
has led to a substantial num-
ber of jobs being created in 
Ireland.

“The availability of talent 
is the primary factor that will 
influence the attraction of FDI 
into Ireland, particularly with 
reference to financial services 
and fintech companies seek-
ing to secure continued access 
to the EU market. Despite the 
announced reduction in the 
US tax rate to 15 per cent on 
April 26, we still envisage 
that our talent, clear regula-
tory regime and track record 
in financial services will be 
important drivers.”

For more information, log on to 
gatewaytoeurope.org

This foursome is to be reckoned with
Ireland Gateway to Europe is an organisation providing coordinated 
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showed the importance and benefits of engaging in such 
events, helping businesses to hone in on their Brexit strategy
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Events such as Ireland 
Gateway to Europe’s 
recent London gath-
erings are important 
to the business de-

velopment of Irish companies, 
according to Peter Fox, direc-
tor of Digicom, which specia-
lises in audiovisual integration 
and office print management.

“They are an opportunity to 
network, with potential cli-
ents, as well as pick up market 
intelligence. They also funnel 
information to specific target 
markets and prospects,” said 
Fox.

“On a higher level, there 
are informative talks about 
how the market is reacting to 
developments, in this case, 
Brexit.” 

Fox said there was a good 
mix of speakers from com-
mercial and political back-
grounds at the London events.

“They dovetailed on the 
overall message and as a re-
sult, allowed our organisation 
to hone in our strategy,” he 
said.

“The Irish diaspora is to be 
found everywhere and we 
have a habit of mixing busi-
ness with social whenever we 
congregate. We mix it in mod-
eration and seem to achieve a 
unique experience for those 
attending, outside of our di-
aspora. These events are very 
professionally structured and 
open doors of opportunity.”

Digicom, which employs 

38 people at its Ballymount, 
Dublin 12 offices, found out 
about Ireland Gateway to Eu-
rope (IGTE) through word-of-
mouth. 

“The people we were 
networking with found the 
events fruitful. So we took it 
upon ourselves to join and 
calculate the result for our-
selves,” said Fox.

“Events like this don’t 
achieve instant success. How-
ever, managed correctly, they 
can either put you on the lad-
der or further up the ladder to 
your objective.”

Digicom is 20 years in busi-
ness this year and had its most 
successful year ever in 2016, 
with revenues rising by 48 per 
cent to total €8.2 million. 

“This well surpassed the 
peaks of the Celtic Tiger. Our 
focus is still on people, from 
the embryo of networking 
with the right people outside 
the business, to developing 
our own people inside the 
business,” said Fox.

“We can deliver to the ex-
pectation of our clients. This 
is why we are on our way to 
beating last year’s growth in 
2017. Both sides of our busi-
ness help each other, as the 
IT marketplace collaborates 
more and more. Our intention 
is to embrace the evolution 
of both technologies and to 
remain expert in these two 
areas to deliver what the client 
needs.”

Close to two-thirds of the 
global workforce currently 
takes advantage of ‘anywhere 
working’, according to re-
search by video conferencing 
vendor Polycom. 

Its digital white paper, The 
Changing World of Work, will 
be launched by Digicom in 
association with Tim Stone, 
Polycom’s EMEA marketing 
director, in Dublin on May 12.

“The most popular bene-
fits of ‘anywhere working’ are 
perceived to be a better con-
tribution to work-life balance 
and productivity,” said Fox. 

Digicom’s perspective, he 
added, is to fit the technology 
for this purpose into the digital 
workspace environment.

“As specialists in our space, 
we act as information brokers 
to overseas companies en-

tering the Irish office space, 
wanting to know as much 
as possible about the ev-
er-changing digital working 
environment,” Fox said.

“It is not just about the tech-
nology we sell. We like to lis-
ten to new entrants’ strategy 
on collaboration and advise 
them which channels to pur-
sue in order to find what they 
are looking for. 

“In the collaborative en-
vironment, employees are 
seeking agility and mobility. 
It is with this in mind that we 
consult with these firms and 
their design teams, to get the 
best out of their workspace.”

According to Fox, Trexit 
and Brexit will be key busi-
ness drivers. “Good and bad 
decisions create opportunity 
in the business environment. 
No decision puts those oppor-
tunities on hold and that is not 
good for Ireland,” he said. 

“Indecision is worse than 
no decision. 

“I have moved to a new 
position, always with some 
trepidation, on average every 
three yearsBoth countries’ 
leaders need to execute what 
they promised to deliver on. 
Organisations can then de-
cide what to do from there. We 
were creative and businesslike 
in getting ourselves out of the 
last recession.

“We have to back ourselves 
that we can do the same as 
soon as the final policies are 
implemented. So less talk and 
fewer U-turns will focus us on 

Funnel info to key prospects Sending out a positive message“

Digicom's Peter Fox is focused 
on market intelligence

Ireland Gateway to Europe contingent at Notre Dame University London
The Irish ambassador to Britain Dan Mulhall, Willie Walsh, chief executive of IAG; Niamh Breslin, vice president of Technology UK & 
Nordics at IDA Ireland; Robert MacGiollaPhádraig chief commercial officer at Sigmar Recruitment; Former Taoiseach John Bruton; 
Bob Casey, chief executive of London Irish rugby club; Adrian McGennis, chief executive of Sigmar Recruitment and co-founder of 
Ireland Gateway To Europe; Matt Mohan, chairman of the FKM Group and co-founder of Ireland Gateway To Europe
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When busi-
n e s s e s 
work to-
gether to 
p ro m o t e 

the benefits Ireland has to 
offer as a location for foreign 
direct Investment (FDI), a very 
valuable “positive message” 
is received by multinationals 
seeking suitable headquarters 
for new European operations.

This is according to Fionan 
O’Sullivan, corporate sales di-
rector for employee benefits at 
Acumen & Trust.

The Dublin company was 
among the Irish service pro-
viders represented at the FDI 
briefing and networking event 
held in London earlier this 
month by Ireland Gateway to 
Europe. “Events like this send 
out a very positive message 
for Ireland where you have a 
group of businesses working 
together to promote the coun-
try as a place to do business,” 
said O’Sullivan.

“For our own company, the 
event created valuable brand 
awareness for what we do as 
an organisation within the 
Gateway group, as well as 
externally to other organisa-
tions. There is an important 
business element to being part 
of Gateway in that we have 
done business with people in 
the group because they have 
gotten to understand the ser-
vices we provide.”

FDI is a crucial part of the 
big picture for Acumen & 
Trust, which has been pro-

viding financial management 
and employee benefits advi-
sory services to companies 
and individuals for 21 years.

“When companies are set-
ting up in Ireland and looking 
to attract talent, they some-
times tend to look at benefits 
after the event,” said O’Sul-
livan, who has been involved 
in Gateway since its 2012 in-
ception.

“We try to explain to those 
companies that if they are try-
ing to hire the right people for 
their organisation, they really 
need to prioritise benefits and 
think carefully about things 
like healthcare, death-in-ser-
vice and income protection.

“Sometimes, particularly 
with US companies, it’s about 
dental and vision insurance 
and then pension provision. 
I think companies tend to be 

very surprised that the legal 
requirements in Ireland are 
minimal in terms of having a 
pensions facility available for 
employees.”

O’Sullivan is upbeat about 
Ireland’s FDI prospects in the 
years ahead. “There is a lot of 
conversation about Brexit and 
what is happening in the US 
under the Trump administra-
tion, but I honestly believe that 
Ireland is still in a very strong 
FDI position,” he said.

“In terms of the kind of 
multinationals we are seeing 
now, they are no longer the 
‘Googles’ and ‘Intels’ of this 
world. Instead, we’re seeing 
interest from smaller multi-
nationals employing may-
be 2,000 to 3,000 people 
worldwide. They want to set 
up European operations with 
maybe 30 to 50 or 100 em-
ployees, which will give them 
access to different markets. 
The availability of a skilled 
workforce is one of Ireland’s 
strongest selling points from 
an FDI perspective, according 
to O’Sullivan.

“Our biggest attraction is 
the cluster of organisation we 
already have in Ireland and 
the workforce that is available 
for companies that locate here 
– our talent pool,” he said.

“We just need to back that 
up with the necessary infra-
structure, from office space 
to living conditions and chil-
dren’s schools. The environ-
ment for people to live and 
work in Ireland needs to be 
supportive of FDI.”

David Robb, co-founder 

and director of personal fi-
nancial planning at Acumen 
& Trust, pointed to Ireland’s 
personal taxation regime as 
a potential inhibitor to FDI 
activity around the country.

“Personal tax rates are a big 
issue for companies looking 
to establish operations in Ire-
land,” said Robb. “If you have 
key executives coming into 
Ireland, they have an effec-
tive tax rate of 52 per cent. The 
typical corresponding tax rate 
for somebody in the US might 
be as low as 28 per cent. So, 
when you take everything into 
account, that can be a major 
negative for senior hires.”

Robb established Acumen & 
Trust in 1996 with co-found-
ers Colm Brennan and Conor 
Crowley. The company em-
ploys 46 people at offices in 
Sandyford and will create up 
to 14 further jobs within the 
next 12 to 18 months.

“We are working towards an 
integrated financial services 
solution, where we can look 
after your group company 
benefits for employees, but 
also manage individual finan-
cial planning requirements for 
senior management employ-
ees within organisations,” said 
O’Sullivan. Acumen & Trust  
offers corporate trustee ser-
vices, acting as independent 
trustee for 400 group and 
individual pension schemes. 
“We are very much focused 
on SMEs with ten to 300 em-
ployees – both local indig-
enous Irish companies and 
multinationals,” said Fionan 
O’Sullivan. 

Paul McGennis: Dublin stands 
out as a centre of excellence

Events like Ireland Gateway to Europe create valuable brand 
awareness in a remarkably strong FDI climate

Fionan O’Sullivan, corporate 
sales director for employee 
benefits at Acumen & Trust


